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From our Interim Pastor

It’s time. Are you ready?
Rev. Celestine Fields

“In the beginning was the Word, and the Word was with God, and the
Word was God...And the Word became flesh and lived among us, and
we have seen his glory, the glory as of a father’s only son, full of grace
and truth. —John 1:1, 14

Reiko sensei reminded me on the Sunday of Osamu san’s memorial
service that we are entering the Advent Season. Basically, she was saying, “Pastor Celeste, it is
time for the coming of God. | need you to be ready. "Okay...let me focus!"

| had listened to several theologians talk about Advent in one of the online Work of the People
films. | heard the usual, ‘God is coming among us,” and “God comes into the darkness.”
Something else caught my attention - the wrath of God or the anger of God and its coming in
violence. | think we have had enough violence this year. We need God to come and take some
of this mess away...a mess humanity made.

When | think about everything that has happened in 2020; the pandemic and its repeated
increase in new cases, hospitalizations and death, police brutality, and the racism, | know it
is humanity’s doing. Many have refused to wear masks, social distance, and not hold large
gathering. We have watched police brutality and sat silent. And the racism, is truly a work of a
sinful humanity. Humanity makes a mess of God’s perfect creation and we pray God will come.
We read about the violent in-breaking of God in our sacred text. We believe, as the disciples in
the early church, that God will break through the darkness of our world bringing a wrath, which
will facilitate light. Wrath against whom? Light for whom?

God came to us in the flesh, in a man named Jesus. He lived among humanity. He saw the
violence, the hatred, the hunger and thirst of those in need. Those who walked with him saw
His glory. We still see His glory. Thousands of years later, God continues to show us the way
through Jesus. God continues to come to us through Jesus. Jesus, full of grace and truth.

Can we expect God to come or anyone to come and clean up our mess? Are we to clean up this
mess ourselves? God, through your Spirit, your Holy Spirit, come to us and give us courage to
break out the light which shines within each us. Give us courage to take action to bring hope,
peace, love, and joy to our world. Give us courage to be the hands and the feet of a humble,
gracious and gentle savior.

God bless you all!
Pastor Celeste
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Sermons from Worship Services in November

November 1st November 15th
"Partners in Service" “Extravagant Opportunity”
Pastor Celestine Fields Pastor Celestine Fields

Vide Passcode: j&$%BeW8 Video Passcode:Kj=N&u1M

Voice record

November 8th
"Between Sundays"
Rev. Heather Haginduff

Video Passcode: wi2ML*#P
Voice record

November 22nd
"Reigning Compassion"
Pastor Celestine Fields

Video

Osamu Kumao's Memorial Service

A beautiful virtual memorial service was held on Nov. 22 for Osamu Kumao
who passed away on Sept. 29. Thank you to the many participants who
took part in the service. A special thank you to Rev. Sharon MacArthur
who planned and officiated the service. It was wonderful to have Osamu’s
current and former Nichigobu pastors take part in the service from Japan.

Osamu Kumao was born on May 19, 1932 and raised in Fuji, Japan.

He attended Waseda University, a very prestigious institution of higher

education in Tokyo. He came to the United States to attend U.C. Berkeley on a Fulbright
Scholarship to study business law. Having met in Japan at a Bible study meeting, he
reconnected with his future wife, Joyce, in the U.S. and they married in the early 1960’s. They
were married almost 60 years until Joyce’s death in February of this year. They had two
daughters, Victoria and Heidi. The daughters described their father as being practical and
hardworking. He taught himself many skills and was very handy around the house.

Osamu began attending Sycamore around 15 years ago and became a member a few years
later. He was very active with the Nichigobu and took on various leadership roles. He especially
took pride in leading Tomonokai, a group for Japanese speaking seniors. They met regularly
for lunch and he would often lead discussions on current events and other topics. He will be
greatly missed by his family and friends.

Click here to watch the video of Osamu Kumao's memoral service.



https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/nocGgTM_mW4zAixMBYJjj6MPD6kEIaU-Jk5DJ1wa3mKgV8hgG_069OXv77MTn4iC.ctkyI2XbRmfge3G1?startTime=1604256348000
https://soundcloud.com/user-683740584/partners-in-service-3307-4410
https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/HoZ2UDvguybfnCS2MiXxfpVuB1LpZxcBhafRABMhGYA3faQVgvXdsya7ba27gHxF.WYGs0N-4CKiyL4ZD?startTime=1604861695000
https://soundcloud.com/user-683740584/worship-with-rev-heather-haginduff
https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/dc45p91arHqI2ahUndXe7i9MGzRhfEHgAsKUzy-eEjHBtDsrg6G7qequL8l1A-Jk.oudElMWHHjCgxfWM
https://youtu.be/440UoXAXozE
https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/play/IQ4HEo62MLMKowas4rpGdzlOj4OgBA-JxFSr_4Tap7udqeztuaXtHtpQ5wSD1adw0YKK9Etpwpv3QBaR.9iaD4s-KeVPd9GL2?continueMode=true
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From the Moderator
by Karen Nishilawa

Greetings, Sycamore Family! As we head into the year end holidays, we

can look back on this most unusual year and reflect on our community.

It is a tribute to our worship leadership that we can gather every Sunday

for worship, and even though we do not see each other in person, it

is always heartwarming to see your faces and hear your voices. It

gives us strength to go on in this year of COVID-19 and elections that

do not seem to end. Out of curiosity, | thought about the pandemic in 1918. Originated
in China as an H1N1 virus in March and due to WWI, spread with troop movements in the
war. A second, mutated virus wave then swept through and in total an estimated 50 million
American lives were lost. The pandemic lasted 2 years. They did implement a “mask
mandate” to help reduce the spread of the virus. Fast forward to 2020 and here we are with
only recommendations for mask wearing, social distancing of 6 feet and washing your hands.
BUT several versions of vaccine are in the works and may be available in the near future.

Despite our environmental issues, we are SO GRATEFUL for those who have been
generously donating non-perishable foods for the Bay Area Rescue Mission. Last month, we
started a “reverse” Advent calendar with a list of food items in a box. Our Sycamore Family
once again comes through with about 15 boxes — which will be distributed to families in need
through the Bay Area Rescue Mission.

We have scheduled our various church meetings to accommodate the time difference
between here and Japan so Rev. Ishida can become more comfortable with his Sycamore
Family. While he is “stuck” in Japan, he is being proactive and studying English and he
spoke at the last Council Meeting in English. Very impressive!!

Pastor Celeste had her knee surgery on November 17th and was back home on the 18th.
Before her surgery and during her move, she was told that one of the people helping was
COVID positive and she would have to quarantine. Turns out, that was a false positive and
she was not exposed to the virus. We continually pray for her recovery and thank those who
have signed up to provide meal support.

| just heard that people are once again hoarding toilet paper and paper towels and various
other essential items. | was thinking that it would be nice to put a roll of paper towels in each
box and perhaps a box of Kleenex — until | found out that these items are again unavailable
due to overbuying. | do have co-workers who have been helping us out with the “hard to get”
items, so | can continue to tap into them to pull items for us when they arrive at Costco.

For many, this will be a virtual Thanksgiving which should “guarantee” a safe holiday. Please
try to stay in your established social bubbles to keep yourselves safe. We are planning on
our traditional Christmas Eve virtual worship on December 24th. AND mark the date on your
calendar: Virtual Annual Meeting on January 31, 2021!
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Advent Challenge Food Drive

By Karen Inouye

This year we tried something new with our annual food drive
for the Bay Area Rescue Mission. The Advent Challenge was to
fill a box of 24 different food items for each day of advent. We
started this challenge on November 1st-24th in order to have the
boxes ready by Thanksgiving. I’'m happy to announce that today,
November 24th, 17 food boxes were picked up by Virginia
Spears of the Bay Area Rescue Mission. She was surprised,
delighted and excited to see all these boxes overflowing with
food. Each box is for one family and will be delivered in time for
Thanksgiving. She expressed that many more families are in need of food this year.

We wish to express our heartfelt gratitude to everyone who participated in the Advent Challenge.
Thank you for taking the time and effort to gather the 24 items required for this challenge. It was
amazing to see such a variety of food and how creative some of the boxes turned out. Thank you
to the Sycamore family for your generosity, warm hearts and your continued support for our food
drive. Thank you for helping Sycamore Church provide Thanksgiving dinner for some local Bay
Area families.

From the Editor

Happy Thanksgiving! It may be difficult to find things to be thankful for during

these most unusual and unprecedented times. We, at Sycamore have not

been unaffected. We have had members lose jobs, suffer serious injuries

and pass on to be with God during this time. However, we have many things

to be grateful for. We continue to meet weekly for Sunday worship services via Zoom and we
have filled many, many barrels of food for the Bay Area Rescue Mission. Pastor Celeste has had
two successful knee surgeries and is recovering nicely. Also, Akiko Kobayashi has been able to
offer weekly Zoom Zumba classes. The Nichigobu (Japanese speaking division) have been able
to connect, via Zoom, with their new minister, Rev. Motomu Ishida, who has been unable to come
to the U.S. due to the pandemic. They have changed their worship time to 3:00pm on Sundays
(8:00 Monday morning in Japan) so that Ishida sensei can join and worship together. Our “no
bazaar” fund raising was very successful with more than $11,000.00 in donations. Yes, we have
much to be thankful for.

This coming Sunday, Nov. 29, is the first Sunday in Advent. Advent is a time of waiting and
preparing for the birth of the Christ child. As we wait, may we be reminded that Jesus brought
“hope” in our future, “peace” in our hearts, “love” to all and “joy” into our lives. May the coming
month be full of anticipation for what is to come.
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From Sycamore Christian Preschool
by Yoshimi Kinoshita

Coronavirus cases have been increasing in Contra

Costa County but preschool will resume on January

4, 2021. As director, | have thought about reopening

the preschool many times but have been anxious

about whether | will be able to protect the health of the

children, staff and their respective families. However, such fears and anxieties have been
replaced by the knowledge that | am not alone in my feelings. | have spoken with preschool
children and their families in the park and on street corners to find that we share the same
fears. We can only do our best to protect each other by building trusting relationships and
working together in our daily lives.

Also, our new teacher and Pastor Celeste have given us the opportunity to reopen the
preschool. Our new teacher, Ferroudja Tamani, is from Algeria. She is fluent in Arabic,
Berber, French and English and has worked as a preschool English teacher in her home
country. She is an accomplished baker and mother of a 4 year old girl and a 2 year old boy.
| am looking forward to working with her and seeing a world view from another perspective.

Midori sensei, Akiko sensei and Aki sensei have supported Sycamore Preschool in the past
but are currently on leave. We look forward to seeing them all again someday soon. | would
like to ask you to continue to pray that God will keep them healthy and safe in their respective
places. May God watch over us as we reopen the preschool.




December 2020 Sycamore Tree

Let Us Remember in Our CPmyers...

Holy Love, Today, we know suffering. We may not understand it, but we know what it feels
like, as it a collective suffering. Many feel the pains of shelter in place, and this virus deeper
than most. We lift up to you O God, those who are sick. Send your healing. We pray your
peace over those who are grieving the death of a loved one. Have mercy. We ask that you
supply the needs of all those who have lost employment, have not received unemployment
compensation, and/or closed their business. Bless. Give rest to essential workers, doctors,

nurses and all those who work that we may be safe. In your great name. Amen!

Acknowledgments for November 1 — 22, 2020

Sycamore is proud to be a self-supporting church - all operating and ministry expenses are funded by
donations from members and friends of Sycamore and from special fundraising efforts. Thank you!

NAMES:

Silvia Akinaga including
inmemory of Sunao “Yun”
Aknaga and Osamu Kumao
Darold & Kaori Davis

Jan Fabini

Rev. Celestine Fields

Satoko Fogarty

Georgia & Dr. Mark Fujkawa
including in memory of Osamu
Kumao

Ruth Fukuchi

Aiko Kobayashi Gray

Dr. Harlan & Marilyn Head
David & Ellen Inada

Masao Inada including in
memory of Tatsuno Inada
Karen Inouye including in
memory of Osamu Kumao
Shingo & Reiko Kamada

Nori & Akiko Kobayashi

Rev. Deborah Lee

Jimmy & Kathleen Louie

Rev. Sharon MacArthur
Annette Matsunaga

Eiko Matsuoka including in
memory of Osamu Kumao
Martha Matsuoka

Tina Matsuoka

Gloria Morita

Karen Nishikawa including in
memory of Takako & Dr. Roy
Hashioka

Muts & Dr. Philip Nishino
Konomi Nishiyama

Stan & Bea Nomura

Sara Pillow

Sycamore Women’s Fellow-
ship in memory of Osamu
Kumao

Mark Takeuchi

Akiko Taylor

Hiro Taniguchi including in
memory of Derek Taniguchi
Sherry Watson

Rie Webster
Sumi Wu
Tasha Yorozu

Donations were made to
the following Funds:

General Fund including
Thanksgiving Offerings
Nichigobu Fund

Property Maintanence Fund
Neighbors in Need

Donations can be made online at htips://donorbox.org/pledge-7 ?default%20interval=o or
by mailing your checks to Sycamore Church, 1111 Navellier St. El Cerrito, CA 94530
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Sycamore Congregational Church, U.C.C.

"Embracing Japanese Culture, Language, and Christian Faith"

Interim Minister/Eigo Language Pastor
Rev. Celestine Fields - 717-406-4991

Church Moderator
Karen Nishikawa - 760-519-1964

Nichigo Moderator
Chris Yoshii- 949-407-9093
e-mail: chris@yoshii.me
Preschool Director
Yoshimi Kinoshita - 510-527-9522

Newsletter Editor
Chieko O'Dea and Reiko Kamada

e-mail: pastorcelestinefields @gmail.com

e-mail: karennishikawa@sbcglobal.net

The Sycamore Tree is published on the last
Thursday of each month. Articles are welcomed.
The deadline for articles is seven days before
publication and are included as space allows.

For address changes, call 510-525-0727
e-mail: sycamoreoffice22 @gmail.com
Website: www.sycamoreucc.org

We are Sycamore United Church of Christ...
Rooted in a legacy of Japanese ministries;
Rejoicing in the gospel and worship;
Reaching out to all people

Live Streaming
- English or Joint Worship Worship Service
https://zoom.us/|/252245482 |D: 252 245 482

- Japanese Worship Service
https://zoom.us/j/611700303 ID: 611 700 303

- Thursday Interfaith Meditation at 6pm
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/843333587 1D:843 333 587

- Friday Zumba class at 3pm
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82880251961 |D:828 8025 1961
Password: zumba

- Giving to Sycamore Church
https://donorbox.org/pledge-7 ?default%20interval=0

Sycamore Christian Preschool

The preschool will resume on January 4, 2021.

For more information, please contact the school.
sycamore.c.preschool@gmail.com.

Sunday Morning Schedule

Please see the Virtual Worship Schedule.
Regular scheduling will resume at a later date.

Virtual Worship Schedule

December 6, 11:00 am
English Worship Service
December 13, 11:00 am
English Worship Service
December 20, 3:00 pm
Christmas Service Joint Worship Service
Thursday, December 24, 4:00 pm
Christmas Candlelight joint Worship Service
December 27, 11:00 am
Memorial Sunday English Worship Service

https://zoom.us/j/252245482
Meeting ID: 252 245 482
Phone Number: 1 408-638-0968




	Sycamore Tree December 2020.pdf
	Sycamore tree Dec..pdf



